GENOA TO LAEKEN - Jean Lambert, Green MEP for London

It has been difficult since September 11th to think back to the events of the Gothenburg Summit and the Genoa G8 meetings but it is important that we do.

We have heard many times since those September atrocities that what was attacked then were the values of "democracy, justice and freedom." So it is crucial that we defend those values within the EU and that includes not only in the way in which we tackle terrorism, but also in the way in which we conduct our political disagreements and deal with dissent, whether on the streets, in the media or in our Parliaments.

Article 6 of the Treaty states:

The Union is founded on the principles of liberty, democracy, respect for human rights and fundamental freedoms, and the rule of law, principles which are common to the member states."

The Charter of Fundamental Rights expands on the aspirations of the EU as to what sort of Community we feel ourselves to be: we were told when it was being drawn up that it actually only expressed the rights that people within the EU already have.

If that is true, then what happened at those summits is particularly disturbing and shocking. Genoa especially so. What we saw there was, I believe, a deliberate violation of the Schengen accords, a breach of the EU Treaty and the breaking of the promises made to all of us by our governments.

 We saw people stopped at the borders en masse - not on an individual basis. We saw people deported for no stated reason and without any sort of judicial process. We saw police violence of the streets and targeted at specific sites, which calls into question not just the training of police officers but the overall strategy of control of largely peaceful public protest in Italy.

 It is not just for individual citizens to comply with the law but governments and the authorities acting on their behalf. This was clearly not the case in Genoa. That is why the issue of Article 7 of the Treaty, which can deprive a member state of certain rights if its found to have seriously and persistently violated human rights is being raised within the Petition. We are being asked to consider the conduct of one Member State within this context. 

There is no doubt that rights were violated. These were the rights not just of Italian citizens but citizens of other member states and this raises very serious questions about our mutual responsibilities within the EU. What standards should we expect from one another and what redress do we have when we are on the receiving end of brutality or arbitrary deportation?

The Petition that we are receiving today concerns just one case from the G8 Summit - and a particularly brutal case at that.

Today's meeting allows us to remember the context in which Graham Watson's Report containing recommendations for security at such events was drawn up. Regrettably, Parliament decided not to hold its own Hearing before producing the Report. So, this afternoon's events are an opportunity for us all to remember, to reflect and to look forward to the next EU Summit.

We hope it will be peaceful and constructive and that we will be able to talk about the political decisions reached there rather than the violence on the streets and against peaceful demonstrators trying to exercise their rights to freedom of movement and to free speech.
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